

The Green Sheet



Central Pennsylvania Golf Course Superintendents Association

Volume 8 Issue 2 May 2000

May Meeting

Joint Meeting with Central and Keystone Associations

Colonial Country Club

Tuesday May 16, 2000

11:30 AM - Lunch 12:30 PM - Speaker 1:30 PM - Golf 5:30 - Cash Bar

There will be a CPGCSA Board of Directors meeting at 9:30 AM.

Golf Course Profile

Colonial Country Club was originally founded on September 10, 1910 on the location that is currently Colonial Park Mall. In 1950, it was determined that the original 18hole course became too cramped, preventing changes in lavout. On August 24, 1956, Colonial Country Club reopened its new doors at its current location along Linglestown Road. The golf course architect was William Gordon, it was constructed by George Morris, and maintained by Gilbert Freysinger. The golf course has 2 acres of Greens that are predominately Poa annua and has 54 bunkers, the majority of them grouped around the greens. There are 1.5 acres of Tees, which are a mix of Bentgrass, Poa annua, and Ryegrass, and 19 acres of Fairways, which are also a mix of bentgrass, Poa and Ryegrass.

Superintendent Profile

Ron Diefenthaler has been the superintendent at Colonial Country Club since 1999. A graduate of Ohio State University in 1983, he has been a superintendent for over 15 years at various courses in Ohio, Maryland, and Pennsylvania. Ron became a Certified Superintendent in 1991. He has served on various boards throughout his career, including President of the Northwest Ohio Chapter of GCSA and a director of OPAR, a regulation commission for Ohio pesticide applicators. Ron has been married for 10 years to Tracy and has two children, Jacob age 7 and Caleigh age 3.

Susquehanna River Basin **Commission Establishes Compliance Incentive Program April 18, 2000**

The Susquehanna River Basin Commission (SRBC) approved Resolution 2000-03 on April 18, 2000 establishing a Compliance Incentive Program to encourage existing, unapproved water users to come into compliance with SRBC's water withdrawal and consumptive water use regulations. During the compliance incentive period, SRBC will not assess penalties or require payments for prior water use, provided that applications are submitted by specified deadlines and the noncompliance has not: (1) adversely affected the environment; or (2) interfered with other water users.

SRBC's regulations, designed to manage large water users.

- Consumptive water use more than 20,000 gallons per day (averaged over 30 consecutive days) from any source (this provision remains temporarily suspended for agriculture);
- Withdrawals from surface or ground-water more than 100,000 gallons per day (averaged over 30 consecutive days)

Provisions of the Compliance Incentive Program

All currently unapproved water users must submit their water withdrawal and/or consumptive use applications by the following deadlines.

> August 25, 2000 Previously notified golf courses in the Pennsylvania portion of the basin. Continued on Page 2

Inside This Issue	
President's Message	Page 2
Membership News	Page 3
Directions to Colonial Country Club	Page 3
From The Editor	Page 4
Green Sheet Supporters	Page 7

President's Message

What a beautiful day at Silver Creek Country Club. Tony Grieco, CGCS and his staff did a wonderful job to make our day enjoyable.

I want to the Pocono GCSA for hosting the meeting and giving me the opportunity to share information with fellow superintendents in Eastern Pennsylvania.

Our speaker at Silver Creek was Mr. Roger A. Stewart, Jr., CGCS who presented information on PDI. I will summarize the key points.

- 1 The GCSAA Education system will be re-designed.
- 2 The Golf Course Superintendents competency profile <u>will be</u> established to assess and plan education goals.
- 3 There will be a vote in February 2001 on classification changes. This vote will involve Class B, Class A, and Certified member changes in entry requirements, ongoing requirements, and grandfather issues. The changes are yet to be determined but are expected by July 2000 for review by the membership.

Our association will send our Delegate Mark DelSantro, CGCS to GCSAA headquarters in September for any final revisions to the bylaw change affecting members classification.

I hope you all can make our next meeting at Colonial Country Club on May 16th.

SRBC.....Continued from Page 1

February 20, 2001

Previously notified golf courses in the New York

portion of the basin.

June 30, 2001

All other water users

- SRBC is waiving penalties and payments for prior water use during this incentive period.
- ✓ The approved method of compliance for consumptive use will be effective January 1, 2001, regardless of when SRBC acts on the applications.
- ✓ Applications fees are not waived during this compliance incentive period.
- ✓ Water users who fail to submit applications by the specified deadlines during the compliance incentive period will be subject to the full extent of penalties provided for in SRBC's regulations.

SRBC's objective is to have <u>all water users in the basin</u> compliant with SRBC's water management regulations. Universal compliance serves to enhance SRBC's ability to properly plan for and manage the basin's water resources.

For more information on the Compliance Incentive Program, we encourage you to visit our web site or to contact us by e-mail or telephone. The text of Resolution 2000-03 and SRBC's regulations and application forms are available on our web site.

Paul O. Swartz, Executive Director Susquehanna River Basin Commission 1721 N. Front Street Harrisburg, PA 17102 Phone (717) 238-0423 FAX (717) 238-2436 Web Site: http://www.srbc.net e-mail: srbc@srbc.net PRESIDENT, SOCIAL
THOMAS C. OCEPEK
HEIDELBERG COUNTRY CLUB
(610) 488-1255

VICE PRESIDENT ALLIED REPRESENTATIVE DANIEL W. ACHENBACH FOXCHASE GOLF CLUB (717) 336-3847

SECRETARY/TREASURER, EDUCATION/CAREER DEVELOPMENT MARK V. DELSANTRO, CGCS FIELDSTONE GOLF CLUB (302) 254-4569

PRESIDENT EMERITUS/
PUBLIC/CHAPTER RELATIONS
THEODORE S. ZABRENSKI
GENERAL WASHINGTON GOLF COURSE
(610) 666-7834

GCSAA LIAISON, SOCIAL MARK A. MALASAVAGE 2000 COUNTRY CLUB OF HERSHEY (717) 533-3269

NEWSLETTER EDITOR WILLIAM E. BROOKS 2000 HANOVER COUNTRY CLUB (717) 259-8706

MEMBERSHIP SCOTT C. FISCHER 2001 RED LION COUNTRY CLUB (717) 246-6538

GOVERNMENT RELATIONS, NOMINATIONS WILLIAM G. WALL 2001 DAUPHIN HIGHLANDS GOLF COURSE (717) 986-1586

GOLF COMMITTEE PETE RAMSEY 2002 RANGE END GOLF CLUB (717) 432-4213

RANDY M. SUPER 2002 PINE MEADOWS GOLF COMPLEX (717) 865-4995

AFFILIATE REPRESENTATIVE MIKE SHOPPELL 2000 (610) 372-5128

PAST PRESIDENTS FRED N. BAKER CHARLES A. BARLEY ROBERT BEYER, CGCS C. WILLIAM BLACK, CGCS GREG BORZOK IOHN I BOYD DWIGHT H. BRUBAKER CHARLES H. CADIZ, CGCS JOHN A. CHASSARD KENNETH R. DIETRICH, CGCS JOHN DOUGHERTY GREGORY C. FANTUZZI, CGCS JEFFREY L. FRY, CGCS RICHARD FUNK JOHN L. GEHMAN ANTHONY P. GOODLEY, CGCS MICHAEL C. HAIR RILEY E. HECKERT FRED HEILEN, CGCS CAMERON G HENDERSON JAMES W. JONES, CGCS BYRON F. KNOLL, JR. HARRY L. LATCHAW H. JIM LOKE, CGCS JAMES N. MACLAREN JOHN P. MCCORMICK GEORGE MORRIS Y. LEWIS PAYSON DAVID P. PORTZ, CGCS DAVID M. RAFFERTY DANIEL L. SNOWBERGER SAMUEL R. SNYDER, CGCS RICHARD J. SUTTLES EDWARD A. TABOR WILLIAM G. WALL, JR. DAVID C. WEITZEL, CGCS MICHAEL WILT RICHARD WILT TERRY L. WUESCHINSKI, CGCS

THEODORE S. ZABRENSKI

Membership News

There were no new applications presented this month. If you know of anyone who may be interested in membership into the association or has questions on the status of their applications, please have them contact Scott Fischer at (717) 246-6538.

2000 Membership Dues.....The final membership dues statements were mailed on April 15, 2000. This third notice included the \$10.00 late fee. Please return your payment ASAP to retain your membership and to continue receiving association mailings.

Congratulations to:

- Greg Borzok, Sales Representative for Lawn & Golf. Greg received a Pacesetter Award for 1999 from Textron Turf Care and Specialty Products. The Pacesetter Award is given annually to dealer sales representatives in recognition of outstanding performance in sales and total customer service. This presentation was made during the GCSAA National Conference in New Orleans, LA. Golf Legend Gary Player participated in the presentation.
- Mark Malasavage for recognition by American Golf Corporation as an Outstanding Golf Course Superintendent at the GCSAA Conference and Show.
- Scott Krout for recognition by the Jack Nicklaus Group at GCSAA Conference and Show. (Scott is the son of Whitey Krout and formerly from this area.

Quote of the Month...

The award goes to a first year summer help employee at Hanover Country Club in his first week of employment. I knew he wasn't a golfer when he brought up the following discussion. He asked.

"How often do you move the holes?" (referring to pin placements)

To which I responded, "about 3-4 times per week depending on the amount of play we've had". He then asked,

"Well, why aren't there a bunch of holes out there?"

2000 CPGCSA Meeting Schedule

* June 6 Mayapple Golf Links
David Weitzel, CGCS

* July 11 Rich Maiden Golf Course

Charles Berger

* August 15 Heidelberg Country Club

Thomas C. Ocepek

Joint Meeting with Philadelphia

* September Open

Association Championship

* October 10 Country Club of York

Terry Wueschinski, CGCS

Annual Meeting

For Your Information

If you have any information that you would like included in the June Newsletter, the deadline for submissions is May 17, 2000. Please fax information to Wanda at (717) 279-0368 or e-mail to **fry** @ **nbn.net**.

Directions to Colonial Country Club

From Lancaster/Harrisburg:

Take 283 North to 83 North to 81 North. Exit at 26B. Follow Mountain Road, approximately 1 mile to Linglestown Road (Route 39). Turn left at the stop sign/flagpole. Follow Linglestown Road approximately 1 mile to Fairway Lane and turn left. Clubhouse is 1/4 mile on the left.

From Lebanon:

Take 81 South to Exit 27. Turn right at the end of the exit ramp. Follow Route 39 approximately 3 miles to Fairway Lane and turn left. Clubhouse is 1/4 mile on the left.

From State College:

Take 322 South or 11/15 South to 83 South to 81 North. Exit at 26B. Follow Mountain Road, approximately 1 mile to Linglestown Road (Route 39). Turn left at the stop sign/flagpole. Follow Linglestown Road approximately 1 mile to Fairway Lane and turn left. Clubhouse is 1/4 mile on the left.

Speaker Profile

The speaker for the May meeting will be Dr. Pete Richter. Dr. Richter is a USGA Rules Official.

From the Editor......Bill Brooks

Well, here we go with an abnormally normal year again! We have had 4" of rainfall over the past week and, needless to say, this year is looking a bit different than last year. After the extremely dry summer in 1999, I knew I made a mistake when I said to my very patient wife, "You know honey, I wish it would stop raining!" As she was reaching for the bat, I was able to calm her down by saying that I was only kidding (I really wasn't!). Have any of you run into this problem yet with your wives? She didn't really reach for a bat but it did open the door to some discussion. The outcome was me admitting that I am a whiner when it comes to the weather.

I am constantly reminded in this golf course business of how out-of-control we really are. We make plans for a week in advance only to change those plans each day due to uncontrollable situations like weather. Decisions and questions like; Do we aerify today with weather forecasts that show 60% chance of rain all day? Should we water in a fertilizer or wetting agent application when weather forecast show 90% chance of rain (I've been burned on this one before)? I have learned that this is not a ducks-in-a-row business and that we have to adapt to many different situations that come up.

2000 promises to be another challenging year. Last year was a brutally hot and dry year with Superintendents trying to find a way to get water. This year may be a year where we're trying to find ways to get rid of it. I know it won't be a "normal" year because there is no such thing as those anymore. We will all face stress to different degrees this year - that's a given.

Just remember through it all to spend time with your family!

Have a great grass growing year in 2000!



No one knows irrigation like Koonz 800-772-8486

or District Manager Bob Orazi at: 410-730-8871

39 Waverly Avenue, P.O. Box 55, Springfield, NJ 07081



RAIN BIRD

Golf Irrigation Equipment

Waste Water Treatment & Recycling System

Mid-Atlantic Green Section Website Update 4/17/00

By Darin S. Bevard

Most of the golf courses we have visited early this season have completed spring aeration of greens. Many superintendents are not concerned with fairway aeration. This task has been difficult to complete due to the wet conditions experienced in late March and into April. Although aeration is disruptive this maintenance activity is one of the most important practices employed for the maintenance of healthy turf. The short-term inconvenience is offset by long term benefits in turf quality, thus the need for spring aeration.

The cool temperatures and wet weather have led to some delays in maintenance activities and slow turf recovery. It is important to remember that the weather will likely turn warm rather quickly. The need for planning for spring maintenance activities remains strong. Here are several things to consider as you plan for the spring.

- 1. A reminder letter for the TAS early season discount has been mailed. Remember, by paying prior to May 15, 2000, a TAS visit can be locked in at the discounted rate of \$1000 for a half-day visit and \$1500 for a full-day visit. This amounts to a \$300 savings over the cost of a visit paid for after May 15 (\$1300 and \$1800). The visit can be scheduled at any time during the year, but payment needs to be received by May 15 to receive the discounted rate!
- 2. The end of the application window for preemergent herbicide applications for summer annual grasses is rapidly approaching. Although some preemergent herbicides do offer early post control for crabgrass, most of these products must be applied prior to crabgrass germination to gain good control. If an area needs to be established from seed later this spring, do not apply preemergent herbicides!

The long residual of some of these products can impact fall overseeding as well. This is why proper rates and timings of applications in the spring are crucial. These products do not differentiate between weed seed and grass seed, and most are very effective at preventing germination of all small seeded plants, including desirable grasses.

3. Maintenance growth regulator applications should be initiated soon to achieve maximum effectiveness. As the weather conditions improve, turfgrass will begin rapid growth. Growth regulators help reduce clipping yields on fairways. This is especially important in the spring when wet weather can prevent a regular mowing schedule. For greens, growth regulators slow the growth rate of the grass to provide improved playability, especially in the afternoon. Turf density and quality also can be improved. Green speeds can be increased without the need for cutting the grass too short. Growth regulators have become an important tool for effective maintenance and management of turfgrass on golf courses.

Although it is too late in the 2000 season for Poa annua seedhead control, those with major problems with Poa annua seedheads should consider an Embark Turf and Ornamental program for 2001. The newer form of Embark has proven to be very effective and equally safe where it has been properly applied. Another benefit of this program is that by inhibiting seedhead formation, Poa annua does not use up carbohydrate reserves for seedhead production. This leads to a healthier, more hardy plant heading into the summer stress season, and a much smoother putting surface in the early part of the golfing season. Keep this program in mind for the 2001 season if you have not tried it already.

4. Finally, we continue to get questions about the purpling of leaf blades on patches of bentgrass and Poa annua turf especially on putting greens. This is simply a cold temperature response of the turfgrass plant and not a disease. You can easily check to see this by examining the underside of the leaf blade. Usually, although the top of the leaf is red or purple the underside of the leaf will still be green.

In ending this update, as temperatures warm golf related activities will increase quickly. Although the weather may not always allow maintenance practices to go as scheduled this spring, it is important to maintain a solid plan and adjust as needed. Remember the early payment discount for TAS visits! As always feel free to call the agronomists of the Mid-Atlantic if we can help at (610) 696-4747.

Equipment For Sale

Please contact Curt King at Moccasin Run Golf Course (610) 593-2600 for information on the following equipment:

- 3 Verti-cut units for Greens King IV \$500.00
- VT2 Irrigation Controllers with surge protectors (comes with new cabinets) \$250.00

Please contact Ron Diefenthaler at Colonial Country Club (717) 545-6760 or grounds@paonline.com for information on the following equipment. Best offers will also be considered.

- 5 1990 Jacobsen LF 100 Mowing Units in excellent condition. The units are rebuilt, sharpened, and ready to use. \$200 each
- 1 Jacobsen Tow-behind 5-Gang Mower in excellent condition. The units are 6-bladed, with rollers and semi-pneumatic wheels. Units are rebuilt, sharped, painted, and ready to use, includes pull frame. \$3,000
- 1 Jacobsen Tow-behind Aerifier Model 548 in good condition. Aerifier has new lift cylinders and hydraulic hook-ups to tractor for raising and lowering, 80" width. \$1,500
- 1 1990 Jacobsen Turfcat Model 422D in fair condition.
 Needs deck motor, 3227 hours, engine and transaxle rebuilt in 1995. 60" deck. \$1,200
- 1 John Deere Sweeper Model 152 in good condition. Kohler 18HP engine, tow-behind, electric start, 60" width. \$1,000
- 1 Mars Sweeper Model 444 DH in fair condition. Briggs and Stratton 5 HP engine, 48" width. \$500
- Chempro Sprayer in good condition. 136-gallon stainless steel tank, 8 HP Kohler engine, Tee-jet controller, and 18' boom with 3 way nozzles. \$2,000

We will continue to advertise "used equipment" and "equipment wanted" in each newsletter. If you have anything that may be of interest, please contact Wanda to place your ad FREE!!



Featuring



Rotors • Valves • Central Control Systems 800-347-4272

Golf Results

The following are the results from the golf tournament at the Tri-Meeting at Silver Creek Country Club.

Low Gross			
1st	Kirby Putt, Pete R	amsey 71	
2nd	Dave Teague, Kur	t Schaubel 72	
3rd	Mark Albino, Gar	y Phillips 73	
Low Net			
1st	John Segui, Lou A	Amadio 60	
2nd	Jim Carville, Bill	Rahling 61	
3rd	Doug Ray, Chris V	Ward 62	
Closest to Pi	n		
#9	Jim MacLaren		
#13	Lou Amadio		
Long Drive			
	Steve Ehrhart	Really, Really, Far	

You Know You're a Chop When....

- You play winter rules in May (and June, July, August, September, October and November).
- Your partner in the club two-man tournament calls the night before and asks if you're sure you don't have something more important to do the next day.
- Your excuse for every bad shot is that you picked your head up.
- You start aiming at the tree because you haven't hit anything you've aimed at in months.
- The only shots you can get to back up are ones you hit off bulkheads.
- Hitting it stiff means only that you haven't warmed up properly.
- The only place you can get anything to fall is at the bag drop.
- Your threesome can't stay ahead of the annoying foursome of two 85-year-old couples behind you.
- You never count penalty strokes or whiffs.
- You ask a fellow chop if Softspikes have affected his hip turn the way they have affected yours.
- You have invoked the leaf rule when the only trees on the course are pines.
- The higher you score, the more willing you are to invest in equipment.

by Reid Champagne and Bill Kamenjar, Washington Golf Monthly, March 2000

CPGCSA Supporter List

William Rahling, Bob Eichert Aer-Core, Inc. 47 Heron Hill Drive Downingtown, PA 19335 (610) 458-0890

Shaun Barry Agrevo USA Company 1133 Rt. 27 Somerset, NJ 088873 (732) 846-8173

John Wiblishauser Bayer 318 East Glenside Avenue Glenside, PA 19038 (215) 887-8936

Eugene Evans Blue Ridge Peat Farms R. R. #1 Box 292A White Haven, PA 18661 (717) 443-9596

Jeff Lacour Davisson Golf 200-F Penrod Court Glen Burnie, MD 21061 (800) 613-6888

Steven Chirip Egypt Farms 8754 County PI Drive Tobyhanna, PA 18466 (800) 899-7645

Barry Goodhart Exeter Supply Company 117 Prospect Street Reading, PA 19606 (610) 779-4230

Bennett Wartman Farm & Golf Course Supply 7709-7725 Ridge Avenue Philadelphia, PA 19128 (215) 483-5000

Sam Baird, Dave Feldman, Bill Sablich Finch Turf Equipment 404 Elm Avenue North Wales, PA 19454 (800) 875-TURF

Michael Shoppell Floratine Products 222 Olive Street West Reading, PA 19611 (610) 372-5128 Paul Szymanski Golf Cars, Inc. 4180 Skyron Drive Buckingham, PA 18912 (215) 340-0880

Leroy Hurst Hollingers Lawn & Garden 4126 Oregon Pike Ephrata, PA 17522 (800) 650-1398

Alfred Sonchen Jade Run Sod Farm 6 St. Regis Drive Newark, DE 19711 (302) 875-7504

Bob Orazi Koonz Sprinkler Supply, Inc.P. 0. Box 55, 39 Waverly Ave.
Springfield, NJ 08053
(973) 379-9314

Greg Borzok, Don Benner Lawn & Golf Supply Company 647 Nutt Road, P. O. Box 447 Phoenixville, PA 19460 (610) 933-5801

Thomas Mahute, Eric Fisher Lesco 3009 Gloucester Street Lancaster, PA 17601 (717) 892-7379

Lee Frey Mid-Atlantic Equipment R. R. I Box 409 Spring Mills, PA 16875 (814) 364-2531

George Barger Nutramax Laboratories 2122 Bellvale Road Fallston, MD 21047 (410) 776-4012

Parker Biery, Mark Biery Par-Mar Cars, Inc. P. 0. Box 68 Long Pond, PA 18334 (800) 338-1466

Tom Drayer Philadelphia Turf Company4049 Landisville Road
Doylestown, PA 18901
(215) 345-7200

Jerry Purcell, CID Purcell & Associates 29 Holly Drive Hatboro, PA 19040 (215) 230-1911

Fred Mohr, Jr. Seedway 980 Loucks Mill Road York, PA 17402 (717) 848-3312

Charlie McGill, Jr. Stull Equipment Co. 201 Windsor Road Pottstown, PA 19464 (610) 495-7441

David Mattes TSG Services 443 McFarlan Road Kennett Square, PA 19348 (610) 444-1104

Thed Fraleigh Turf Management Associates 4340 Oregon Pike Ephrata, PA 17522 (717) 859-3276

Don Hollinger, Dan Davis, Paul Wickey, Jim MacLaren Turf Partners, Inc. 858 Mt. Joy Road Manheim, PA 17545 (717) 664-4204

Richie Valentine Valentine & Sons 204 Rodney Circle Bryn Mawr, PA 19010 (610) 525-5710

Chip Presendofer Vast Acres Sod 1011 Church Road Oreland, PA 19705 (215)886-6011

Tom Walsh York Distributors 5185 Raynor Avenue Linthicum Heights, MD 21090 (410) 636-2400

Lee Kozsey Zeneca 3710 Amherst Court Bethlehem, PA 18020 (610) 861-8174

anssi siyi, apisui

William E. Brooks - Editor
Wanda S. Fry - Executive Secretary
P.O. Box 1420
Lebanon, PA 17042

The Green Sheet



Page 8

The Green Sheet

You Vs. The Boss

Do you ever feel like the rules are different for those on the top and those on the bottom? For instance:

- * When you take a long time on a project, you're slow. When your boss takes a long time, she's paying attention to detail.
- * When you take a stand, you're bull-headed. When your boss does it, he's being firm.
- * When you don't take on a new assignment, you're not being ambitious. When your boss doesn't, it's because she's too busy.
- * When your boss makes a mistake, he's only human. When you make a mistake, what are you, some kind of an idiot?
- * When doing something without being told, you're overstepping your authority. When your boss does it, it's initiative.
- * When you please your boss, you're kissing up. When your boss pleases his boss, he's being a team player.
- * When you're out of the office, you're out wandering around. When your boss is out of the office, she's on a call.
- * When you ask for a day off, you're just slacking off. When your boss does, it's because he's overworked.

Green Sheet Supporters

If you are interested in being a supporter of the "Green Sheet" please call Wanda for information on how to have your company listed in each monthly issue. Be sure to also ask about other advertising options.

New This Year....

There will be a \$100.00 award given to the best newsletter article submitted in 2000. A committee will be formed to vote at the end of the year and the \$100.00 award will be presented to the winner at next year's Winter Educational Meeting. All members are eligible.

If you would like to write an article for a particular month, please contact Bill Brooks ASAP.